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Keeping the Faith 

My Dear Friends in Christ, 

Please be sure to read the appeal that appears in the box below this letter. 

Many of you know that I recently spent the good part of a week in the mountains of North Carolina at our Dioc-

esan Youth Mission Camp. We filled an open session of a program designed and hosted by the Moravian 

Church at their camp and conference center, Laurel Ridge. There were 50 of us, altogether, and we spent 4.5 

days working with and for residents of the community to restore homes, agencies, and lives. Our theme for the 

week was set by the Moravians, and we lived into it with our whole selves: From the Word to the World.  

My job was to provide programming each night, following that theme. We considered Word, Work, Walk, and 

Way. Jesus is the Word who was with God in the beginning and was God, in whom all God’s fullness was 

pleased to dwell. Our Work is service, which has to be undertaken together to reach its full impact. We Walk 

with Jesus, calling upon his name at each turning of the path we travel together. The Way of Jesus is our path, 

the road we walk with him, the manner of our living into the fullness of our salvation. Our ultimate destination 

is our own transformation for the transformation of the world, both by the power of the Holy Spirit. 

From the Word to the World—I find that this theme sums up exactly my idea of the mission and purpose of 

Christ’s one, holy, catholic, and apostolic church. Beginning in the Word, we become one, holy, and catholic. 

This is our purpose. In God’s call to us, we are sent into the world on our apostolic mission—to love with the 

heart of Christ, to think with the mind of Christ, and to act in the world as the Body of Christ. 

In this newsletter you will find resources to aid you in grounding your Work, your Walk, your Way in the 

Word. You will also find opportunities for being part of God’s mission in the World. Let’s pray and study, grow 

and live into the fullness of Christ together, and take his love into the world. 

Much love, Suz+ 
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Please to be sure to read the communications that you receive 

from the Holy Trinity Church Office! Our staff works very hard to make sure 

that you have multiple opportunities to learn, mark, and inwardly digest information 

about what’s going on here at Holy Trinity. We are working very hard to respond to 

expressed needs for fellowship, formation, and service opportunities; we believe they 

are well worth your time; and we are heartbroken when we hear that someone missed 

one of those opportunities because they didn’t know about it. 
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Join Us in Worship! 
Regular Sunday Schedule 

8:00 AM: Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
 

10:30 AM: Holy Eucharist, Rite II  
(Livestreamed via Facebook and YouTube) 

 
5:00 PM at St. Paul's, Pendleton (First Sunday of the 

Month): Holy Eucharist, Rite I 

In This Issue 

Leadership Communication                    Page No. 

Rector’s Message              1 

Senior Warden’s Report             3 

St. Paul’s Renovation Update                       5 

Financial Report              6 

 

Worship 

Seasonal Notes                        7 

Backpack Blessing: Aug.  3                       8 

Bishop’s Visit and Confirmation: Aug. 24           9  

 

Outreach 

S.A.M.E. (So All May Eat)                       10 

 

Growing In Christ 

Family Ministry News                   11 

Episcopal Day School Scholarship Fund           14 

EDS School Supply Wish List                             15 

Adult Formation Offerings: Fall ‘25            16 

Centering Prayer Workshop: Oct. 11            17 

 

Community 

Second Sunday Lunches            18 

Football Parking Volunteer Appeal                         19 

Holy Trinity Bazaar and Artisan Market          20 

Parish Life Highlights                          21 

Birthdays & Anniversaries                     22 

August-September Schedule of Events          23 

Clergy 
The Right Rev. Daniel Richards, Bishop,  

Diocese of Upper South Carolina 
The Rev. Suzanne L. Cate, Rector  

 

Staff 
Rebecca Bowman, Director of Music 

Trey Williams, Organist 
Cynthia Spejewski, Children’s Choir Director 

Jeff Johnson, Sexton 
Stephanie LaGuardia, Day School Director 

Wesley Ramey, Parish Office Administrator 
Evyone Washington, Finance Administrator 

Jerae Wallace, Parish Life Coordinator 
Carter Senf Canterbury Peer Minister 

 

Vestry Members & Assignments 
Andrew Baker, St. Paul’s 

Betty Baldwin  EDS 
Will Brown,  Adult Formation 

Charlie Curtis, Canterbury 
Lori Graham Welcoming 

Mel Harriss, Senior Warden 
Chris Heerwagen, Junior Warden 

Jody Hunter, Stewardship 
Bill Loeffler Worship Support 

Chesley Rowe, EDS Chair/Personnel 
Katherine Sosebee, HT Cares 

Sarah Trice, Parish Life 
Hap Wheeler, Communications 

Martha Williams, Outreach 
 
 

     2 

Click here or scan for 

the church calendar 

https://www.holytrinityclemson.org
https://www.facebook.com/HolyTrinityClemson/
https://www.youtube.com/@HolyTrinityClemson
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St. Paul’s Renovation 

 
As is often the case with historic structures, launching the painting and restoration 

project for St. Paul’s church in Pendleton has presented many challenges.  Neverthe-

less, we continue to make progress as we are confronted with new issues that have 

taken immediate priority.  

 
As a reminder, painting the exterior of the church was put on hold in 2024 due the 

need to replace the shingles on the roof (thankfully to be covered by insurance due 

to hail damage). In addition, adjacent trees that were damaged by Hurricane Helene 

and other summer storms had to be removed before work could begin.  

 
We also noted the roof was visibly sagging in places which raised concern.  A structural engineer was brought on site 

to complete an assessment of the overall structural integrity. After several visits, it was determined that the majority 

of the rafters are either cracked, or need to be reinforced to prevent cracking. The engineering analysis also found 

major issues with an upper truss and center beam. Bids have been issued, and we hope to move forward with these 

repairs in September.  As soon as this work is completed, the shingles can then be replaced.  

Certainly these are unexpected setbacks, but it now appears we are all set to move forward. The exterior painting will 

be re-bid in the month of August and is expected to begin in November, once the roof is repaired and the shingles are 

replaced.  

Thank you for your patience, as well as the many generous gifts we have received for the  St. Paul’s Painting and Res-

toration Fund, which exceeds $150,000 to date. The St. Paul’s Committee is exploring grant opportunities to help cov-

er the costs of the additional repairs, as well as some less urgent repair work that will require attention soon. 

Please contact the church office if you wish to make a contribution to this  critically important effort to preserve this 
special place of worship for future generations to come.   
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Our efforts to remove storm-

damaged trees at St. Paul’s 

required a crane in order to 

prevent damage to the 

churchyard tombstones. 
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Worship and Seasonal Notes 
The Season After Pentecost—Late Summer 

Each year the long Season after Pentecost 

seems to really slow down as we enter the 

dog days of summer. Maybe it’s the heat, 

but it can feel like we’ve been in this season 

forever! Our practice is to change things up 

liturgically as we approach the beginning of 

the program year, which roughly follows 

the academic calendar of public schools and 

Clemson University. As has been our tradi-

tion in recent years, we will have our annual 

Backpack Blessing on the first Sunday in 

August. All students and teachers are en-

couraged to bring your backpacks and re-

ceive a blessing for the beginning of the 

school year. We will also bless donated 

school supplies to be delivered to the Help-

ing Hands Children’s Shelter. 

This year, Bishop Daniel will come to Holy 

Trinity to Confirm and Receive young and 

new Episcopalians at the end of August, so 

that seems like an opportune time to make 

the liturgical shift that will see us through 

the end of this liturgical year. Our choir will 

return from their summer hiatus the week 

before the bishop’s visitation, so we will 

have a sort of “dress rehearsal” of the shift from Eucharistic Prayer C to Eucharistic Prayer A, which is very 

familiar to most of us. We will also begin using Prayers of the People, Form IV. We will continue to use the 

Powell setting of the Gloria as our Song of Praise at the beginning of the liturgy, but the Sanctus and Fraction 

anthem will change, and we will use those settings until the beginning of the new liturgical year in December. 

At this time, we do not have a Children’s Choir Director hired to continue our program for children. Please 

pray faithfully that God will provide us with just the right person to lead this important part of our music min-

istry. 

As this long, green Season after Pentecost continues, remember that the most effective way to grow in Christ 

is to come to church, pray and read the Bible regularly, and serve in his Name. The most effective way for the 

church to grow is for members to invite friends to come to worship or serve with them. We are all growing in 

Christ together as we work and walk in his Way! 
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S.A.M.E. Garden 
Record-breaking Spring for SAME Garden  

As of July 14, 590  pounds of vegetables have been harvested in the SAME Garden (So All May 

Eat), located on the grounds of Trinity Place just outside our Parish Hall.  This is an increase of almost 200 

pounds from the same time last year.  This is almost double the amount of produce from the same time last 

year.  All produce is donated to Clemson Community Care (CCC), our local food bank.   

New this spring are delicious blackberries, thanks to Byron Harder. CCC was thrilled to receive them.  

Garden volunteers meet most Thursday mornings at 9 a.m. For more info or to lend a hand, contact Michael 

Diemer at 864.590.4248 or beenexploring@outlook.com. 

Our “pollinators” are thriving this year! 

On July 2, “Farmer Mike” and Rebecca Diemer 

harvested 20 lbs of collard greens, reaching  a 

total of 130 lbs. of collards so far this year! 

Blackberries were a big hit at CCC! 

Anne Bryan rinses and trims onions fresh from 

the garden. 

mailto:beenexploring@outlook.com
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Adult Formation Offerings: Fall 2025 
The Sunday morning Adult Bible Study and Fellowship resumes on Sunday, 

September 14, 2025 at 9:30 AM in the Tom Davis Library.  In response to 

Bishop Daniel’s “Bible in a Year Challenge,” we continue our study of “The Path – 

A Journey Through the Bible” (Note: books are provided).  Each Sunday, we dis-

cuss a section of the Bible guided by a chapter in” The Path.”   We will resume at 

Chapter 13, “Here am I; Send Me,” which begins a study of the Prophets of the Old 

Testament. I’ve often struggled with the writings of the prophets. Reading the Bi-

ble this year is helping me learn the parallels between the narrative books of the 

Old Testament and God’s word spoken through the prophets during that time. 

The wisdom of the prophets bears interesting relevance to many of our modern 

day challenges. 

While each Chapter builds upon the previous week, you need not read the chapter or be reading the Bible to 

join Adult Sunday School. Consider joining us for Fellowship and lively discussion as we continue to seek 

Christian life skills in God’s Word.  Ellen Haase – Adult Sunday School leader 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study: Our “Reflectionary” Bible study continues 

each Tuesday morning at 11:00 am, meeting by Zoom. The link will be included 

in HT Notes throughout the month of August, or you may contact the church 

office to receive it via email. No preparation is necessary. We read and respond 

to the appointed readings for the upcoming Sunday worship, asking questions 

and wondering together about the answers. The conversation usually lasts a 

little over an hour. The conversation is facilitated by Mtr. Suz. 

Sacred Ground Dialogue Series:  This series meets on alternate Thursday evenings at 6:00 pm for 7 ses-

sions in the Fall and 6 sessions in the Spring, facilitated by Mtr. Suz. Feel free to invite friends from other de-

nominations or those of no affiliation. Sacred Ground is a sensitive, 

prayerful resource that creates space for difficult but respectful and 

transformative dialogue on race and racism. It invites participants to 

walk back through history in order to peel away the layers that 

brought us to today, reflecting on family histories and stories, as well 

as important narratives that shape the collective American story. It 

holds as a guiding star the vision of beloved community – where all 

people are honored and protected and nurtured as beloved children 

of God, where we weep at one another’s pain and seek one another’s 

flourishing. The curriculum was developed and is offered by The Episcopal Church. Participants must register 

with Mtr. Suz by 9/4/2025. scate@holytrinityclemson.org 

Centering Prayer Workshop: Saturday, Oct. 11, 2025 at 10:00 am - 3:00 pm. Bring your own bag lunch; 

drinks will be provided.  There is a fee of $25 per person, payable by cash or check at the door. Checks should 

be made to Holy Trinity with “Centering Prayer” in the memo line. See the flyer for more information about 

this opportunity to learn more about the ancient practice of contemplative prayer. 
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         Parish Life Highlights 
Day of Pentecost and Beyond 
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Birthdays & Anniversaries 
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August Birthdays:                                                                   
 2 – David Johnstone 
 2 – Judy Surak 
 5 – John Nieman 
 6 – Jane Hamilton 
 6 – Amelie Allen 
 6 – Michael Allen 
 8 – Amelia Linvill 
 8 – Antonio Burch 
 10 – David Robb 
 11 -  Jerae Wallace 
 11 – Barbara Witmer 
 11 – Frank Johnson 
 11 – Libby Woodell 
 11 – Rufus Pieterse 
 12 – Jack Davis 
 14 – Bill Hurst 
 14 – Cindy Thackham 
 15 – Charlie Curtis 
 16 – Crawford Robb 
 16 – Sharon Lane 
 18 – Erecia Hepburn 
 18 – Serena DuBose 
 20 – Melanie Beddow 
 20 – Eric Crouse 
 24 – Nancy Pate 
 25 – Nanine Hartzenbusch Fox 
 26 – Terri Mayberry 
 26 – Byron Harder 
 27 – Muriel Kaye 
 28 – Michael Crouch 
 30 – Jean Jameson 
 31 – Nigel Kaye 
  
August Anniversaries: 
 1 – Carmen & Bill Purkerson 
 9 – Amanda & Hank Hanff 
 14 – Jerae & Craig Wallace 
 20 – Marjorie & Don Campbell 
 22 – Libby & Harold Woodell 
 
September Birthdays:      
2 – Kaleb Ellison     

2 – John Warner 
3 – Matt Huddleston 
7 – Mason Johnstone 
8 – Lori Graham 
9 – Stephen Evans 
12 – Wendy Longo 
15 – Flossie Ellison 
15 – Jim Reed 

16 – Hap Wheeler 

17 – Laura Henry 
19 – Mel Harriss 
21 – Halle Evans 
22 – Jim Fairey 
22 – Harold Woodell 
22 – Chesley Rowe 
25 – Henry Mayo 
26 – Cara Robb 
30 – Jude Cox 
 
September Anniversaries: 
3 – Kimberly & Matt Huddleston 
3 – Beth & James Gilmore 
13 – La Vera & Tony Cieslak 
17 – Anita & Charlie Arms 
20 – Brittany & Michael Allen 
23 – Michele Paoleschi & Clem Watson 
30 – Cariza & Christopher Burch 
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